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Dear Parents and Carers 
 
As we come towards the end of our second week of wider opening, I wanted to contact you again 

with an update of what’s been happening in school.  Some of our Reception children returned to 
school on 1st June, and they were followed by some of Pre-School children this Monday, 8th June.  
The children in both year groups have settled back into school very quickly and it’s been lovely to see 

them again.  Their behaviour has been exemplary and they have followed all the new rules and 
routines without exception.  School staff have gone above and beyond to ensure that the children feel 
safe and secure during these first weeks back at school.  I would like to say a special thank you to 

them for all they are doing.  I would also like to thank those of you bringing children to school each 
day for your support and understanding as we try to re-open our school slowly and safely.  
 

We fully appreciate that not all of you are ready for your children to return to school yet, and as I said 
in my previous message, we understand and respect your decisions.  So thank you to those of you 
who continue to support your children with their learning at home.  I have seen some wonderful 

models, artwork and homemade books on the class See Saw pages, and I am amazed at the creativity 
of our parent/carer community!  I think we might be looking to you for topic ideas next year! 
 

Moving forwards, we will be welcoming Year 1 children back to school on Monday, 15th June.  The 
class teachers have been in touch with Year 1 parents and carers, and the information you need will 
be on See Saw.  We are all very excited to see you.   
 

Many of you will know that the Government has this week dropped its original plan for all primary 
children to come back to school before the summer holiday.  This is because the reduced class size 
means that schools do not have enough classrooms to accommodate all children safely.  We are still 

working out what this means for us and our Year 2 children, but we will do our best to offer them at 
least a little time in school before the summer.  We are very aware that their transition to new schools 
is a priority, and a group of staff across both our schools has been working hard over the last few 

weeks to come up with a virtual transition programme.  We will be in touch with you shortly to share 
this in more detail, but in the meantime I want to reassure you that we are already in dialogue with 
our feeder schools.  We will work with you before and after the summer holiday to ensure that your 

children settle into their new schools as smoothly as possible.   
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Parents and carers of our new Pre-School and Reception starters will also be contacted shortly with 
details of their transition.  For those of you who currently have children in Reception and Year 1, we 
will be in touch with you a little later this term about plans for the next school year.  
 

Thank you all for your continued support as we negotiate these difficult and ever-changing times 
together.  Please do contact us if you have any questions or good news stories you would like to 
share.  We always love to hear from you.   

    
With warm wishes 
 

 
 
Joanna Redfern 
Executive Head Teacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

      


